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The new Windsor Bridge is underway with geotechnical earth works now commenced. The new high level bridge
will be located 35 metres downstream from the existing bridge and provide flood free access for residents of
Wilberforce, Glossodia, Freemans Reach, East Kurrajong, Colo Heights and other areas west of the Hawkesbury
River.

The new location and raising of Windsor Bridge will return Thompson Square to its original size and shape as
proclaimed by Governor Lachlan Macquarie 200 years ago. Enlarging Thompson Square by removing the current
road to the old bridge, will provide a wonderful recreational area for the community and greatly enhance tourism
in the area.

The new bridge will also contribute to alleviating the traffic problems for Hawkesbury residents who live west of
the Hawkesbury River,

Further information is available at www.rms.nsw.gov.au/roadprojects.




